
Minutes of Delegates’ Meeting 21 February, 2006 at WA Sports Association, 
Stancliffe Street, Mt Lawley.  

The Delegates’ meeting was preceded by the presentation of the Angler and Club of the Year awards. 
The Delegates’ meeting was opened at 8:30 pm. In the absence of Nick Allsworth, George Holman chaired 
the meeting. 
Present: Jim Strong Denmark Angling Club Terry Fuller Surf Casting and Angling Club  
 Kevin Hughes Bunbury Angling Club George Holman Surf Casting and Angling Club  
 Joe Horvath OSAC Beach Pat Shinnick Boating sub committee 
 Don Cox Melville Amateur AC Adam Eastman OSAC Boat 
 Martin Humbert OSAC Mt Barker Russell Bunce Fremantle Amateur Angling Club 
Apologies:    

 Nick Allsworth, 
Notification of Proxies:    

 No new ones. 
Visitors:  

 Paul Greenway, Jason Pember, Wilf Core. 
Minutes of Previous Delegates’ Meeting 
 Moved Jim Strong seconded Don Cox that the minutes of the previous month’s Delegates’ meeting 

are true and are an accurate record. Carried. 
Business Arising from Minutes. 
 None. 

Minutes of Executive Meeting 

 The February Executive Meeting had not been held due to lack of members for the executive. 

Correspondence Inwards.  
By Post  In From  Subject  Date  Action  
Westpac Bank Account Statements for January Jan Treasurer 
Hillarys Yacht Club February newsletter Feb Info 
Marmion AAC February newsletter Feb Info 
Yallingup Beach Holiday Park Accommodation Voucher for Rock& Beach Feb To R&B subcomm 
Rhys Jones State Dry Casting Record application, Junior 56 gram level 

line 138.5 metres +  application fee 
Jan To Recorder 

David Mundy 2 mens entries State Boating + cheque Feb Boating subcomm 
Pat Shinnick 1 mens, 1 vet entry State Boating + cheque Feb Boating subcomm 
Leader Lubricants Payment  full page advert State Boating booklet Feb Treasurer 
Catalyst Communications Rigging Payment  quarter page advert State Boating booklet Feb Treasurer 
Fremantle Sailing Club Donation for 2005/6 State Boat Championships 20 Feb Treasurer 
CALM Draft Management Plan Cape Range (Terrestrial) info Feb Info 
WA Sports Federation Notice of AGM 11 April Feb Info 
Marine and Coastal Community Waves Newsletter Summer 2006 Feb Info 
Emails   In From:-  Subject  Date  Action  
Various Routine AAA Info Various None 
Andy Wallis Delays in processing of record for Koi Carp 3 Feb To recorder 
Outgoing Correspondence. 
Posted   Out To:- Subject Date Action 
AAA clubs, Delegates, etc Minutes of January 2006 Delegates’ meeting. Jan None 
AAA clubs Rock and Beach Booklets Jan None 
Winners and AAA clubs  Invitation to Angler of Year presentations Jan None 
AAA Victoria Agenda items for AAA mid term meeting Feb None 
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Emails   Out To Subject Date Action 
Various Routine AAA Info Various None 
AAA clubs & members with email Reminder of 21 Feb Delegates’ meeting and Angler of 

Year presentations. 
20 Feb None 

Andy Wallis, Adam Eastman Delays in processing of record for Koi Carp 3 Feb Waiting 
Graham Maunder, Geraldton Info about running fishing clinics Feb Info 
AAA clubs & members with email Latest commercial Wetline review papers released by 

Minister for Fisheries for public comments  
14 Feb Waiting for any 

comments 

Business Arising from Correspondence:- 

 None. Moved  Jim Strong seconded Don Cox that inwards and outwards correspondence be accepted 
– carried. 

Treasurers Report.  Accounts for payment are:-. 

Pay to From General account, for   Date 
Received 

Amount Date 
Due 

Action 

      
      

 

Pay to From Carnival account, for   Date 
Received 

Amount Date 
Due 

Action 

      
    

Bank Account Balances at 21 February 2006. 
General Account Westpac Bank $ 
Outstanding cheques $ 
Amount held for banking  $ 
Accounts for payment from General account $ 
Available in General account and in hand after accounts paid   Excluding accounts presented during the  
   meeting.   See Note re DSR funding.  
Carnival Account Westpac Bank $ 
Accounts for payment from Carnival account $ 
Available in Carnival account and in hand after accounts paid $   Note 
 
Note.   Awaiting Department Sport and Recreation funds held up due to xxxxx being unable to provide audited 
statement for 2004/5 to allow DSR to release fund for 2005/6. Recfishwest has been chasing up and is now 
investigating alternative options to allow payment of 2005/6 funds. 

Club Affiliation fee invoices for 2005/2006 were se nt out on 14 August 2005. Reminders were sent out 2 5 
November. Up to 21 February 2006. Total 24 clubs ha ve paid 2005/6 affiliation fees, 1 club advised wil l not 
renew.  

 

 

Paid:-   
Esperance Surfcasters Mandurah Offshore Fishing & Sailing Club Geraldton Angling Club 
Surf Casting and Angling Club Cockburn Power Boat Association Northampton Districts Angling Club 
Quinns Rock Fishing Club Fremantle Sailing Club Fremantle Amateur Angling Club 
Bunbury Angling Club Offshore Angling (Club Beach) Denmark Boating and Angling Club 
Hillarys Yacht Club Albany Angling Club Geraldton Districts Offshore Fishing Club 
Swan Yacht Club Melville Amateur Angling Club  Northern Districts Angling Club 
Ocean Reef Sea Sports Club Rockingham Offshore Fishing Club Marmion Angling and Aquatic Club 
Lancelin Angling and Aquatic Club Offshore Angling Club South Coast Drifters Deepsea Angling Club 

Advised will not renew:- Naturaliste Game & Sports Fishing Club     To be contacted. 

Up to 21 February 2006, the following clubs have no t paid 2005/6 affiliation fees. 

Offshore Angling Club Boat (Since paid 
prior to the State Boating 
Championships) 

Mount Barker Offshore Angling Club  
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Business Arising from Treasurer’s Report. 

 Moved  Adam Eastman seconded Joe Horvath that Treasurer’s report be accepted and accounts 
passed for payment - carried. Adam Eastman advised that the Offshore Angling Club Boating Branch 
will pay their affiliation fees in the near future. 

Secretary’s Report. 

 Will be covered later. 

Trophy Officer’s Report   
 No report. 

Property Officer’s Report 
 A Property Officer is still needed.  

Records Officer’s Report 

 Nothing to report. 

Competition Officer’s Report 

 Nothing to report. 

Boating Report. 

 Pat Shinnick reported. The next AAA State Boating championship will be at Jurien Bay on the long 
weekend 4 March 2006. Community centre has been booked in Jurien Bay and support from Jurien 
Bay has been very good. Sponsorship has been arranged with Club Marine and the boating business 
centre in Hocking Road. A good core of people are now helping with the arrangements for the 
championships. The booklet has been distributed. Details are on the AAA web site at 
www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/BoatingMain.html 

Estuary, Rock and Beach Report 

 All paperwork for the Rock and Beach championships on 25/26 March at Jurien has been prepared 
and copied. Booklets with all of the information about the event, sign on location, weigh in location, 
etc and the general rules under which the Championship will operate have been sent to clubs for 
distribution to the members. Each booklet has an Individual Registration form for people to use. 

 A complete set of information including Team Nomination and Individual Registration forms is on the 
AAA website at http://www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/RockBeachMain.html A copy of the booklet is at 
http://www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/RockAndBeachBooklet2006.pdf Additional printed copies can be 
obtained from the AAA Secretary.  

Dry Casting Report. 

 Nothing to report. 

National Championships. 

 A meeting has been held at George Holman’s, Monday 6 February for anyone interested in the 2007 
convention. Program and points to be put forward at the mid term meeting have been decided. 

 The 2007 championships will be held at Phillip Island, Victoria in March 2007. Information about 
Phillip Island is available. 

Fishing Clinics. 

 Due to lack of workers, there are no current plans for any more Fishing clinics until the next North of 
the River clinic in July 2006. Hillarys Yacht Club should be booked for the North Clinic in July 2006  

AAA Web Page 

 Information about the State Boating Championships and the State Rock and Beach championships 
has been placed on the website. See www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/BoatingMain.html and 
www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/RockBeachMain.html  

WARCO Report.  

 Nothing new.  

Notices of Motion.  

 None. 

Recfishwest Report. 
 Terry Fuller reported on some of the main points from the February 2006 Recfishwest Board Meeting, 

and other recent activities. 
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 The Recfishwest Board had a breakfast meeting with the Minister for Fisheries. The Minister gave us 
an insight into many of the things he is working on, including the commercial wetline review, 
wilderness fishing, Marine Parks, fish habitat protection areas, commercial fishing in the Swan River 
and Cockburn Sound, commercial salmon and herring fishing, Rottnest no fishing zones, the Labor 
Party's commitment to its fisheries election promises, illegal foreign fishing, compliance, metro 
management (Zone 5) proposals, spatial separation and allocation of areas to recreational anglers, 
etc. His approach to many topics would be of great encouragement to recreational anglers. Outcomes 
of these will be reported as they are announced. 

 Fisheries Minister Jon Ford has given the community a final opportunity for input to determine 
management arrangements for Western Australia's commercial scale fish (wetline) fisheries. The 
papers are available from the Department of Fisheries website. Recfishwest will be preparing detailed 
comments on the updated proposals. Comments need to be submitted by 24 March. 

 Recfishwest held a strategic directions seminar in December. As a result there are proposals for 
changes to the composition of Recfishwest’s Board. These include expanding from the current 11 to 
13 members plus the chairman. One would be an additional association Board position for either the 
Australian Fishing Tackle Association OR the WA Charter Boat Association. The other would be an 
additional public member who would be allowed to be a member of a fishing club or association, 
which is not currently possible. Recfishwest has also moved to handle the decline in some 
Associations and to make some of the five association positions available to other associations which 
are currently not represented. 

 Integrated Fisheries Management continues to be a major activity. The next submissions on the 
Western rock lobster papers is well advanced. There has been a lot of activity on abalone IFM, 
including vigorously challenging and heading off unjustified extra allocations to the commercial fishery 
in advance of IFM which would have had a major impact on the outcome in terms of the catch share. 

 Rottnest no fishing sanctuary zones have been a major issue as reported in detail elsewhere and will 
be ongoing. 

 Submissions have been put in on the closure of Logue Brook dam to recreational fishing and other 
recreational activities. 

 Recfishwest has been present at a meeting to discuss changes to the Shoalwater Marine Park in the 
Rockingham Safety Bay area, and has resisted plans for increased no fishing areas. 

 Recfishwest travelled to Karratha for the final meeting to discuss the zoning for the Dampier 
Archipelago Marine Park. Indications are that the proposals have really taken account of the 
community's concerns, and represent actions that the community can support and will be prepared to 
take ownership of and help to police. 

 A meeting was held between Recfishwest and senior management of CALM Recfishwest’s comments 
on the Premier & Cabinet Discussion Paper: Bioregional Marine Planning in Western Australia and 
working towards getting a fairer, better, more scientific, objective and more effective way of deciding 
what really needs to be done to preserve biodiversity and manage fishing pressure and everything 
else affecting biodiversity and fish stocks than the current very dissatisfactory Marine Parks process.  

 Recfishwest has written to the Minister and asked for cobbler to be protected in the Swan and 
Canning Rivers. 

 Recfishwest has written to the Minister and asked for commercial salmon fishing to be suspended 
over Easter and the April school holidays. 

 Recfishwest's draft policy on Catch and Release fishing has received some favourable comments 
from the public, and is being finalised. 

 Recfishwest has prepared a draft policy on Artificial Reefs. 

 Recfishwest has written to the Minister for the Environment asking for action to control the building of 
dams on winter creeks for the benefit of freshwater species including Marron.  

 Frank Prokop attended a released fish survival working group meeting in Brisbane and came back 
with the a lot of information about research on the survival of fish, the ability of fish to handle hooking 
in various parts, and best practices. This information will be distributed and used in information 
brochures.  

 Frank showed information about the samson fish tagging program, run off Rottnest, to his 
counterparts in other States who were astounded at the fishery, the quality of the research and the 
tremendous amount of recreational angler participation and cooperation. 

 Recfishwest has been advised it will receive a grant to promote “get hooked on fishing not drugs” in 
conjunction with its very successful fishing clinics which are run in many parts of the State. 
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 A summary of the proposals for the West Coast Commercial Wetline Review was distributed to the 
delegates. These are the almost final proposals which have been made public by the Minister for 
Fisheries giving the public one last chance to comment on the proposals before he makes up his 
mind.  

 There have been some changes from the previous draft versions of these Fisheries Management 
Papers FMP189, 190 and 191 which went out for comment in January 2005. Recfishwest's comments 
on the earlier drafts are at http://www.recfishwest.org.au/Submissions.htm and the Australian Anglers 
Association's comments are at http://www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/SubmissionsMain.html  

 One very significant change deals with the rights of the commercial fishermen who do not get licences 
to be part of the future commercial Wetline fishery to be able to take demersal fish from their 
commercial boats while they are out on the water doing their other commercial fishing as though they 
were just ordinary recreational anglers. There is a very large potential catch which will have serious 
ramifications for the sustainability of the fishery and the share of the fish which is available to both of 
the licensed commercial Wetline fishers and the ordinary recreational anglers.  

 Up until now, there has been almost complete apathy and lack of response by the people and clubs 
who have the most to gain or lose from the management of Commercial Wetline fishing. 

 To all those vocal people who have said all those things and their concerns about commercial fishing 
for dhufish, snapper and other fish covered by the West Coast/Gascoyne Demersal Scalefish Fishery 
and Inshore Net Fishery as defined in the Management Papers:-  

 This may be your last chance to comment on the management of the West Coast/Gascoyne Wetline 
Fishery which IS SO IMPORTANT, PARTICULARLY TO PEOPLE AND CLUBS WHO FISH FROM 
BOATS. 

 After all, if you didn't take the opportunity during these two separate public comment periods, why 
would you expect your complaints to be listened to afterwards if you couldn't be bothered to make 
them during these periods?  

 If you feel daunted by all the detail, I suggest you start with FMP 206, West Coast, Section 2 and look 
at the summary recommendations numbers 10-15, 18-24, 26-27 first. If you can handle those, then 
the rest are much easier. 

 Send me any questions and I'll try to answer them including extracts from/links to previous stuff.  

 Please don't leave this to "someone else" to comment. If you do leave it to other people, and you 
don't like the outcome, then...... Submissions close on 24 March. 

 The full Commercial Wetline proposal papers are available on the Department of Fisheries website. 
see http://www.fish.wa.gov.au/docs/mp/mp206/index.php?0206 Management Arrangements for the 
West Coast Commercial 'Wetline' Fishery, http://www.fish.wa.gov.au/docs/mp/mp205/index.php?0206 
Management Arrangements for the Gascoyne Commercial 'Wetline' Fishery, and 
http://www.fish.wa.gov.au/docs/mp/mp207/index.php?0206 Access and Allocation Arrangements for 
the Commercial 'Wetline' Fisheries.  

 A summary of the proposals and background (as far as they are currently known) for significant 
closed areas on Rottnest including the have West End was also distributed to the delegates.  

 The written outcomes of the Dhufish Workshop run by Recfishwest some time ago should be available 
soon. Pat Shinnick presented a recreational anglers perspective that workshop. There is some really 
good information available in the paper and shows what the problems are for Dhufish.  

 Terry Fuller, Recfishwest Board Member. 

Business Arising from RFW Report. 

 Just discussions on some details of commercial licences and potential “recreational” catch by people 
who don’t get wetline licences and the importance of the Wetline review to recreational anglers, 
bycatch of species.  

 George Holman said that the Recfishwest reports provide great amount of information and it is 
surprising that there has been so little reaction from the clubs to some of the very important issues 
being raised. 

 Terry Fuller will investigate released fish survival information. 

 Some more details were given on the Rottnest proposed no take zones – proposals will be released 
mid March. All the information is in the handouts. 

General Business. 

Statement by AAA Secretary / Treasurer / Website Ed itor. 

 Secretary / Treasurer / Website Editor Terry Fuller gave written notice as follows:- 
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 After doing the above Australian Anglers Association jobs for three years, it’s time to move on, to look 
after myself and give myself some time and have some energy left over to go fishing again and do 
more of those other ordinary things in life.  

 I advise the Delegates at this February meeting that I will not be volunteering for, and I will not accept 
any nomination to be the AAA Secretary or Treasurer or Website Editor at the August Annual General 
Meeting. I will stop doing any of this work and I will not do those jobs from the date of the Annual 
General Meeting when all positions are declared vacant before running the elections for new people. 

 This gives five months notice to find replacements, and for those people to see what is required and 
do whatever preparation they want. I will help new people as much as I can to take over these jobs. 

 I do realise that not doing this work may present a really major problem for AAA due to the extreme 
lack of volunteers prepared to do work in recent times.  I thank the people who have supported me in 
what I have tried to do while working for the Association.  

 However, it is time, and it is necessary, for me to move on and to leave the work of the Australian 
Anglers Association to others if they think it is worthwhile to continue supporting the Association. 

 I am prepared to be the Recfishwest Board Member representing and reporting to the Australian 
Anglers Association if the AAA Delegates want that. Whatever decision is made, I will continue to 
work actively with Recfishwest in some capacity, and I will devote more time to work being done by 
Recfishwest which is extremely important for the future of recreational fishing in Western Australia. 

 I have also advised the members of the Surf Casting and Angling Club that, after being on that club’s 
Committee and Secretary for nearly 6 years, and doing nearly 5 years as the Editor of the club 
magazine Reel Talk, I will not be a Committee Member or an officer of that club after the next 
elections in July 2006. This gives the Club four months’ notice to find some people to take over. I will 
offer to remain as one of that Club’s delegates to the Australian Anglers Association if the club 
members wants that. However my work as an AAA delegate will be limited to representing the club, 
and will not involve doing any of the great range and amount of extra work I have done for the 
Association in recent years.  

 It is time, and it is necessary, for me to move on.          Terry Fuller 

Future of AAA. 

 Acting chairman George Holman read out the following three paragraphs from the minutes of the 
January Delegates Meeting. He pointed out that this summarises the very serious situation with the 
Australian Anglers Association and the involvement of the affiliated clubs and with recreational fishing 
in general.  

 “Changes to the Recfishwest Board and impact on AAA. The Recfishwest Board is 
considering how to adapt the membership and the structure of the Board to changing 
circumstances. In particular it wants to handle the changes in the Associations which provide 
five members to the Recfishwest Board, and open membership to other associations and 
organisations which are currently not directly represented on the Board. Also the need for 
better communications with the public to counter the extreme apathy among recreational 
anglers which is apparent and which will have serious impact on allocation and sharing 
decisions.  

 The outcome of this is that declining Associations may find their place taken by other 
organisations, either temporarily or permanently. With the current severe lack of volunteers 
and lack of delegates attending meetings of the Australian Anglers Association, and the lack 
of any people to take over important positions such as President, Secretary, Treasurer, Rock, 
Beach and Estuary subcommittee chairman and Boating subcommittee chairman when the 
current people step down or burn out, this proposal has significant ramifications for AAA in 
the future.  

 AAA has a very good working relationship with Recfishwest at present, and despite the severe 
lack of interest, feedback and involvement of AAA clubs in the management of f ishing, AAA 
club member’s interests are, as far as they can be guessed, covered to some degree in 
Recfishwest’s submissions and activit ies. Without the involvement of AAA in Recfishwest 
there is no guarantee that club members’ interests will be considered unless there are other 
avenues found to get their opinions through to Recfishwest.” 

 This is crunch time for AAA.  AAA would not exist except for the involvement of the affiliated clubs 
and delegates who volunteer to do the work of the AAA. Might need to look at a Special Meeting of 
club Presidents and Secretaries, maybe in May or June to decide if the clubs want the AAA to 
continue. May need to send out an independent letter to the Clubs setting out the problem.  

 There was discussion on contact with the clubs. George Holman’s life threatening knee infection and 
prolonged convalescence and recovery and need to catch up with his personal and working life had 
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interrupted and prevented the plans for the President and Secretary to go around to many of the 
clubs. Now there is no President. 

 There is a feeling that some people believe that things are being handled OK due to the good work 
being done by the Secretary and the detailed reports being distributed, and there is no need for them 
to be involved. This is an absolute no-win situation because doing a good job means that there is no 
support for the things that are not being done and there is no succession plan possible for people to 
take over the work. 

 The visitors from Melville advised that they found the visit from AAA Secretary and President to their 
club meeting to be very informative. Melville also has problems with the number of workers, with only 
6 or 7 putting in 95% of the work. The top priority has to be the running of their club. Any extra work 
done for AAA can only be at the expense of the club. Clubs have problems with getting and keeping 
new members. If the clubs are not strong, then the Association cannot be strong. Competition and 
mateship are the important things which help to keep the club together. 

 Other delegates present said their clubs had similar or even worse problems with a lack of workers 
and new members. 

 It was suggested that Delegates present here tonight should contact other clubs and advise them of 
what is happening. George Holman is prepared to go to clubs to talk direct to the members and 
officials. 

 Martin Humbert asked how many clubs actually distribute to their club members the information 
provided by AAA so that the members know what is going on? The Surf Casting and Angling Club 
does, but it seems that few if any other clubs do this, and some have actually refused to include the 
information in the newsletters.  

 Graham Maunder from Geraldton has contacted the Secretary and been provided with some 
information on running a fishing clinic. It is hoped these would be funded by the local Council.  

Meeting closed  at 9:45 pm. 

 

Notice of Future AAA Meetings. 
Next Executive Meeting  To be advised     Usually held on the first Tuesday 

of the month. 

Next Delegates’ Meeting  7:30pm Tuesday 21 March 2006, Sportsman’s Association Clubhouse, 
Stancliffe Street, Mt. Lawley.  Usually held on the third Tuesday of the 
month. 

Coming AAA Events. 

State Boating Championships  2006/7, Date to be advised in March 2007 at Whitfords. 

State Rock & Beach Championships  2005/6, Jurien, Saturday and Sunday 25/26 March, 2006 Check the 
booklet or the AAA website www.aaawa.iinet.net.au/RockBeachMain.html  

 2006/7, HQ Cheynes Beach, Reef Beach to Betty’s Beach, 3-4 March 
2007. 
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Where/When:  Jurien Bay, Saturday 25th/ Sunday 26th March, 2006 
Headquarters:  Apex Holiday Park, Bashford St, Jurien 
Boundaries:  Southern jetty at Cervantes to northern point of Desperate Bay 
Registration:  11am to 12 noon, Saturday 25th March at the Apex Holiday Park. 
Briefing:  By a written set of Rules of the Day, issued at the time of registration. 
Lines Down:  2pm Saturday, 25th March, 2006. 
Weigh in:  Sunday morning at the Apex Holiday Park commencing 10am. 
Species:  Species prizes will be awarded to the heaviest whiting, shark, flathead, mulloway, tarwhine, tailor, 

herring, gardie. If some of these are not caught, then the reserves are:- first reserve – mackerel, 
second  – skippy, third  - snook. 

Entry fees:  Men and Ladies, $12, Juniors and Veterans, $7 

 

State Estuary Championships  2006/7, Swan River, Saturday and Sunday 25/26 November 2006. 

State Dry Casting Championships  2006/7, Yokine Reserve, Sunday 29 October 2006 

AAA Fishing Clinics. 
North of the River  Hillarys (to be confirmed) Mondays 3, 10,17 July, 2006 

 

Club and AAA Publicity. 
AAA has a web site  www.aaawa.iinet.net.au  Member Clubs can have their news published on the website. 
Check out the information about the other clubs. Use the web pages to give prospective new members and 
people information about your Club - meeting dates- field days - membership fees - phone numbers - Club 
news - field days results - photos of great catches - invitation day dates - social events - ANYTHING of 
interest to anglers and web surfers.  

It costs you nothing to tell prospective members about your Club - nothing but a little time to prepare and 
send the information.  Email material to AAA Secretary Terry Fuller at aaawa@iinet.net.au or post to PO 
Box 2200, Marmion, 6020. AAA phone number is 9403 7383 for any enquiries. 

Email. 
Email makes it so quick and easy to distribute information like all the above to clubs and members. Clubs 
and Delegates please give the Secretary email addresses for people who wish to receive information.  All 
emails will be sent so that the email address is not visible to anyone else on the address list, and will keep 
the email addresses private. AAA email is aaawa@iinet.net.au  

Sponsors of AAA. 

Club Marine  
Club Marine is the major 
sponsor of the Australian 
Anglers Association and 
the 2005/6 AAA State Boat 
Angling Championships. 
http://www.clubmarine.com.au 
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Ozflex Australia. 
Suppliers of Ozflex rods and tackle, Superflex 
line, Jinkai leader, Schneider line, Ande line, 

Classic and Bomber Lures, Neptune Tackle, and 
Angler Advantage Rods. 

Supports the 2005 Fishing Clinics. 
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Mako 
Tackle 

Providers of all your 
tackle product needs.  

Supported the 2005 
Fishing Clinics. 

http://www.makotackle.
com.au/ 
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Magic Nissan 
supported the 2005/6 State Dry Casting 

Championships. 

http://www.magicnissan.com.au 
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Yallingup Beach 
Holiday Park  

Are Principal Sponsors 
of the 2005/6 AAA State 
Rock and Beach 
Championships. 

http://www.yallingupbeach.
com.au 


